
Dear Prospective Student, 
 
Thank you for your interest in the online music degree at Judson College. Here is some 
information you will find useful in the application process: 
 

1. Judson College offers a BA in music in voice or keyboard (organ/piano).  
2. You should submit an application to the College as well as a Music application 
3. Guidelines for application to the College may be found on the website, as well as 

information regarding where these materials may be sent.  
4. A Music application consists of a completed application form, a recent VIDEO 

recording and a completed diagnostic theory test. Forms can be downloaded from 
the website and may be sent directly to the Music Department (see below). 

5. Please be thorough in your application: the more detailed information you can 
give us the better we can assess your needs and move forward accordingly.  

6. Please consult the online Music Handbook regarding classes that can be taken 
online and classes that must be taken at a local college or university and 
transferred in for academic credit.  

7. Classes are offered online at the same time they are offered on campus and must 
be completed within the semester you are enrolled: Fall, Spring and Short Term 

8. To preserve the integrity of our online degree, the highest form of academic 
honesty must be observed. We want you to be awarded a degree you are proud to 
have earned, and no less.  

 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us with any additional questions. The best way to reach 
me is by E-mail, particularly over holidays and summer months.  
 
Again, thank you for your interest in our program and we look forward to hearing from 
you soon! 
 
Best regards, 
 
Judy L. Ransom, DMA 
Judson College 
Music Department Head 
302 Bibb Street 
Marion, AL 36756 
334-683-5142 
jransom@judson.edu   


